
Meeting Between Chair Powell and Staff of the Federal Reserve Board and Representatives 
of Fifth Third Bank 

October 3, 2024 
 

Participants:  Chair Jerome H. Powell and Nancy Riley (Federal Reserve Board)  
 
Timothy Spence and Nicholas Podsiadly (Fifth Third) 

 
Summary:  Chair Powell and staff of the Federal Reserve Board met with representatives of 
Fifth Third.  During the meeting, Fifth Third representatives expressed concerns about the 
agencies’ Basel III endgame notice of proposed rulemaking and notice of proposed rulemaking 
on long-term debt requirements, in particular, raising concerns about impacts unique to smaller 
firms.   
 


